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Commodore’s Comments 

Any hopes of easing back into 

the new season were soon 

quashed when the forecasted 

strong winds duly arrived in 

time for the first race of the 

season. If anything, the winds 

seemed to build for the second 

race, and there were few com-

plaints when racing was even-

tually cancelled for the day. 

Fortunately we don’t lose too 

many days sailing to the 

weather. On the upside, thanks 

to the mild winter, the temper-

ature of the water was certain-

ly warmer than expected.  

The following Friday the club 

held its first social of the year, 

the Fitting out Supper. The 

club house was full and all en-

joyed the great food and at-

mosphere. The Laser team 

thought they had won the first 

honors of the year, only to be 

protested into second place due 

to a scoring irregularity.  

Thanks to Paula for organizing 

the event, Simon for a very en-

tertaining quiz, and to all who 

helped on the night to get the 

season off to a great start.   

Don Spencer and I attended 

an RYA Regional Conference 

on Club Racing in February. 

Of particular interest was a 

presentation on Barriers to 

Racing from an RYA Per-

spective. This was particular-

ly pertinent, given we have 

recently completed a review 

of our own club survey and 

have implemented a number 

of changes as a result of the 

feedback. The points present-

ed were specific to racing and 

were broadly in line with our 

own findings, namely time 

pressures and training. You 

won’t be surprised to hear 

there were no proposed magic 

bullets, but it was interesting 

to hear how other clubs facing 

the same challenges as us, 

have changed and improved 

their offerings to their mem-

bers, as I believe we have, in 

order to increase participa-

tion.  

The club house has seen a 

number of improvements 

made over the winter, specifi-

cally to the bar area, and the 

shower blocks in the male 

changing rooms. I must admit 

when the improvements to the 

male changing rooms were 

first discussed shortly after the 

AGM I envisaged the work 

would be carried out at the 

next winter shutdown. To get 

the work done this year is 

therefore a real bonus. Func-

tionally the showers were al-

ways great, now they look fan-

tastic. Work to update the 

gent’s urinals and toilets in the 

female changing rooms will 

hopefully be completed in the 

coming weeks.  

For those of you, like me, who  

are terrible at remembering 

names, you will be pleased to 

know the Committee Board in 

the hallway has been updated 

with up to date pictures of all 

current committee members. If 

you have any queries or sug-

gestions regarding the club 

then please don’t hesitate to 

ask a committee member.   

Rob Spencer 

Commodore  

http://www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub


VC Comments 

Getting onto the water 

With the weather becoming a little 

milder why not come on down to 

the club and have a sail while the 

safety cover is on for the racing 

and stay for a chat in the clubhouse 

afterwards. If you want to Social 

Sail, then please let the OOD know 

that you are sailing so they can ad-

vise you where the racing will be 

happening. Also PLEASE can you 

SIGN ON the Social Sailing sheet, 

so that the duty officers know 

you’re sailing and please SIGN 

OFF when you have finished sail-

ing. 

If you are looking at getting or 

have a new dinghy why not talk to 

the Fleet Captains or another club 

member, who has the same class of 

boat, about how they get the best 

from their boat. Your Fleet Cap-

tain will also be able to help you 

find someone who can help you set 

up or tune your boat. Also your 

Fleet Captain may be able to help 

you find someone to mentor or 

buddy you. 

Fleet Captains:- 

Handicap (Fast) – Don Spencer 

Handicap (Slow) – Colin Coombs 

Enterprise – Matt Rawson 

Laser – Steve Ball. 

By the time you read this the sea-

son is well under way and the first 

series ends on Sunday 27th March.   

At the time of writing this we have 

had 19 boats signed on to race.   

Some Sundays have been rather 

pleasant days to sail. 

Easter weekend, at the end of 

March, brings with it the start of 

Saturday racing on 26th March 

with the General Handicap Series. 

Racing starts at 14.00hrs.   April 

sees the Sunday Spring Class Se-

ries begin on the 3rd April and 

Wednesday evening racing starts 

with the first Hoggard Trophy Pur-

suit on the 6th April at 19.00hrs, 

followed by the Early Pursuit Se-

ries.    

PY Changes for 2016 

We will start using the new 2016 

PY's with the Saturday General 

Handicap Series from 26/3/16, 

then the Sunday Spring Class Se-

ries from 3/4/16, and Wednesday 

night racing from 6/4/16. The 

new PY lists are included later in 

the newsletter. 

The first of the club’s Premier 

events is on Sunday 10th April, 

when the first round of two Fleet-

est of Fleets takes place. The sec-

ond is in September. This is a 

great fun event, sailing as a team 

with others in your fleet. The de-

fending champions are the Fast 

Handicap Fleet who were pushed 

hard last year by the Laser Fleet 

in 2nd place. The FH, SH and 

Ent's need to watch the Lasers – I 

know the fleet is being rallied by 

Steve. Let’s see what they can do 

this year. Although the slow fleet 

has a large contingent of Solos, 

there are several helms in other 

boats. All the fleets need as much 

support as possible, so expect a 

call to come and sail, from your 

fleet captain. Also, there will be a 

need for crews for some, so if 

you’re available why not contact 

the fleet captain and offer your 

services. Hopefully we’ll get 

good winds and fair racing for all 

fleets.    

On Saturday 23rd April, we have 

the Regatta Bowl which is only a 

one day event this year. This will 

comprise 4 races to be sailed, 

with 3 races to qualify. This is 

one of our Premier Events and is 

open to all club members. 

I hope that the full reservoir and 

slightly milder weather encour-

ages you onto the water. 

Please remember that various 

changes have been made to the 

sailing instructions and infor-

mation in the handbook, as de-

tailed later in the newsletter. 

 

 

May Day Open Day     

This is a call for your help. 

On May Day Bank Holiday Mon-

day 2nd May, we will be opening 

our gates to the general public for 

our Annual Open Day. This is our 

opportunity to show people what 

we’re all about and to perhaps in-

troduce the uninitiated to the joys 

of sailing.  This is our main source 

of new members. A list of jobs for 

the day will be going on a clip-

board attached to the Management 

and Sailing Committee board. To 

make it a success we need lots of 

volunteers for the running of the 

day, even if it is only for an hour, 

your time will be very much appre-

ciated. Please sign up to give us a 

hand, whether it’s serving teas 

from the galley, giving guided 

tours of the club or manning the 

BBQ. We need all the help we can 

get, as it can be a very busy day.  

This year, there are 2 NEW RACE 

SERIES to improve the integration 

of Junior and Novice Sailors into 

the club. 

The EARLY NOVICE SERIES 

starts on  4th June and continues on 

18th June, 2nd July, 16th July, 23rd 

July, and the LATE NOVICE SE-

RIES on 10th September, 17th Sep-

tember, 24th September, 8th Octo-

ber, 15th October.    

These 5 Race Series are to be run 

separately to other racing and 

should be a short 30 minute, trian-

gular course.    

If you sign up for duties on these 

dates, please note that you will 

need to be at the club for 11.30am 

as the Novice Race start is 

12.30pm. 

Both adult and junior training will 

finish in time for the start. It is 

hoped that this will encourage nov-

ices and juniors to take part for the 

TROPHIES. If you want to take 

part in these races, but aren't sure 

what to do, then please contact me 

(as detailed below) and I will help 

you in any way I can or find some-



one else who can.   The more who 

sail this series the more you all 

benefit from it. You could then 

stay and sail afterwards in the 

main Saturday series so that you 

can join us in the clubhouse after 

sailing. 

Duties 

If you have already signed up for 

your duties, A BIG THANKS.  

All our sailing takes place at 

Ogston thanks to you the club 

members who volunteer their time 

to organize sailing and provide 

safety throughout the sailing sea-

son.  

A vital duty as Vice Commodore 

is to organise and manage sailing.   

This can only happen with YOUR 

HELP.   This is your club and we 

all (16years+) need to volunteer 

for 3 duties per year. These should 

normally include 1 Saturday, 1 

Sunday and 1 Wednesday. The 

sailing calendar is available on 

Dutyman to sign up for your du-

ties.    

I would also like to remind mem-

bers that in order to undertake the 

SO1 role, you must have previous-

ly attended the club’s safety famil-

iarisation course and have plenty 

of experience in safety duties.   

Ideally you should have a Power-

boat Level 1 qualification or high-

er. If you do not have that experi-

ence, please opt for the SO2 role 

to allow you to gain experience.    

If you haven’t signed up for your 3 

duties, can you please look at your 

calendar and sign up as soon as 

possible. 

The ‘Rules of Sailing Explained’ 

on Friday 15th April at 19.00hrs 

Don Spencer has been able to ar-

range a two hour session at the 

club on Friday 15th April at 

19.00hrs.   The Rules will be put 

into practice for you.   This an ex-

cellent opportunity for the new-

comer to sailing through to the 

World Champion, we can all learn 

new things from this session.   

Please write down all those ques-

tions you want to ask but don't 

and come on down to support this 

FREE session.  Who gives way to 

who and when...? What should 

the windward boat have done 

when...?   From the fundamentals 

to that little problem that's got 

you for years, come and get it all 

explained. Nadina Lincoln is an 

RYA Racing Rules Expert and 

will be running the session. 

‘Tuesday Club’ 

The ‘Tuesday Club’ volunteers 

continue their work with Moby's 

maintenance soon to be complet-

ed and put back on the water.   

Our thanks must go to Harry Pye 

and his team of volunteers for all 

their continuous hard work.    

Work Parties 

Thanks to all those members who 

attended the Work Parties,  I hope 

that you like the results of the 

building works which have taken 

place already? The gents urinals 

and ladies WCs will be replaced 

midweek during March or April.   

Then the floors in the changing 

rooms will be given a deep clean! 

Boat Park 

Please can you clearly mark all 

trailers that are in the boat park 

with some identification as to 

who they belong to or what boat it 

belongs to ASAP. 

The weather recently has been 

rather wet so please remember to 

check your boats tie-downs are 

still secure. 

The Fitting Out Supper was on 

Friday the 26th February. Well 

what a fantastic night we all had, 

we served 97 meals and over 100 

people attended the evening.   

Thanks go to Rob Spencer and 

Eric Green for being on the door.   

A very merry night was had by all 

who came. My thanks also go to 

my other half Peter and also to 

Sara Martin for their help with the 

meal, Simon and Jess Law for 

their sterling work on the bar, Si-

mon for also running the quiz and 

the raffle. Thanks to Andy and Ja-

net Gomm for all the washing up 

you did – what a team. Also I 

would like to thank everyone who 

came for making the night such a 

success. 

Travellers 

Some members travel to open 

meetings and events away from 

Ogston to compete. If you are one 

of these, please let us know how 

you get on. We are interested and 

the sailing committee has certain 

trophies to allocate at the end of 

the year pertaining to competition 

away from the club. Gary Knott is 

sailing his Laser in the Tipsy Icicle 

2016 at Leigh & Lowton SC, and 

is currently 2nd. Well done and 

fair winds for the rest of the series. 

 

Please continue to send me your 

COMMENTS and FEEDBACK to 

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk  

 

Hope to see you on the water. 

 

Paula Tyers 

Vice Commodore    Email    

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk     

Tel:    01335 324071 
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Peak Dinghy Spares 

   – New Boats 

   – Boat Repairs 

   – Sail Repairs 

   – Clothing 

   – Chandlery 

   – Accessories  

   – North Sails 

Unit 14, Pavilion Workshops, Park 

Road. Holmewood, Chesterfield.  

S42 5UY 

We may be out collecting or delivering a boat so please 

ring first to avoid disappointment 

NOVICE RACE SERIES 

 

If you sign up for duties on these dates, please note that you will need to be at the club for 11.30am as the 

Novice Race start is 12.30pm. 

There are 2 NEW RACE SERIES to improve the integration of Junior and Novice Sailors into the club. 

Both adult and junior training will finish in time for the start.    It is hoped that this will encourage novices 

and juniors to take part. 

There will be 5 races in each Series and they will be held on specified Saturdays, starting at 12.30pm. 

EARLY NOVICE SERIES is on  

 4th June, 18th June, 2nd July, 16th July, 23rd July,  

and the  

LATE NOVICE SERIES is on  

10th September, 17th September, 24th September,  

8th October, 15th October. 

 

These 5 Race Series are to be run separately to other racing and should be a short 30 minute, triangular 

course.   

There will be prizes for both ADULT and JUNIOR for each series as with all the other race series. 



 

TO DO YOUR DUTIES! 

If you haven’t signed up for your 3 duties, can you please look at your calendar and sign 

up as soon as possible.    

 

Please, therefore, log in to Dutyman which can be accessed through the website: 

www.ogstonsc.co.uk  then “The Racing”, then “Dutyman”,  Or directly using this link: 

http://www.dutyman.biz/dmmainaspx?id=O0001645 

If you have any questions regarding duties you can contact me via email:  

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk or by telephone 

 

Paula Tyers 

Vice Commodore    Email    vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk      Tel:    01335 324071 

If you have already signed up for your duties A BIG THANKS.  

All our sailing takes place at Ogston, thanks to you the club members who volunteer their time to 

organize sailing and provide safety throughout the sailing season.  

A vital duty as Vice Commodore is to organize and manage sailing.   This can only happen with 

YOUR HELP.   This is your club and we all (16years+) need to volunteer for 3 duties per year.   

These should normally include 1 Saturday, 1 Sunday and 1 Wednesday.   The sailing calendar for 

2016 is available on Dutyman to sign up for your duties.    

http://www.ogstonsc.org.uk/
mailto:vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk


Safety Matters 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is important—please read 

Note. You must make sure radios are dry and turned off before putting them in 

the charger. We have had to replace a charger because of people not making 

sure the radios are dry.  

When filling in the Safety logs, please put PTO in the box with the problem and give details of the 

problem on the back of the sheet. Instructions are on the bottom of the safety log sheet in bold type. 

Thank you. 

The Tractor has now been repaired. Harry Pye and Dave Marshall have spent a lot of time doing all 

the repairs to the tractor. A big thanks to both of them for all their hard work. So please do not drive 

the tractor into the water to get the safety boats out. Also, you need to attend the tractor course be-

fore you drive the tractor. 

I would like to thank all the members who used their cars to move both boats and the jetty during the 

time the tractor was being repaired. 

 

Dave Driffill 

Rear Commodore Safety 

daved.ff3449@gmail.com 

SAFETY FAMILIARISATION COURSE 

SATURDAY 16TH APRIL 

9.00am START TIME 

IT’S FREE 

EMAIL daved.ff3449@gmail.com 

RYA  POWERBOAT LEVEL 2 

30th April & 1st May 2016 
     Limited places so book early email daved.ff3449@gmail.com 

Start time 9.00am       Cost £65.00 

 You must have done the Safety Familiarisation course to do this course 

mailto:daved.ff3449@gmail.com
mailto:daved.ff3449@gmail.com


  
New PYs for 2016  

Take note—some have changed 

68min race 2016 

CLASS PY START TIME 

Optimist 1665 - 16.30 minutes 

Tera Sport 1457 - 6.00 minutes 

Mirror + spinnaker 1383 - 2.00 minutes  

Topper  4.2 sail 1377 - 2.00 minutes 

Mirror + no spinnaker 1369 - 1.30 minutes  

Tera Pro 1356 - 1.00 minutes  

Topper 1341 0.00 minutes 

Laser Pico S/H 1330 + 0.30 minutes 

Challenger with Buddy 1285 + 3.00 minutes 

Laser Pico D/H 1265 + 4.00 minutes 

Topaz S/H 1251 + 4.30 minutes 

Comet Zero 1250 + 4.30 minutes 

RS Feva 1240 + 5.00 minutes 

Sunbird & 2.4 1240 + 5.00 minutes 

RS Feva XL 1235 + 5.30 minutes 

Miracle 1210 + 6.30 minutes 

Comet & Comet X 1200 + 7.00 minutes 

Topaz D/H 1200 + 7.00 minutes 

Bosun 1198 + 7.30 minutes 

Laser 4.7 1195 + 7.30 minutes 

Byte 1189 + 7.30 minutes 

Comet Duo 1178 + 8.30 minutes 

Magno 1175 + 8.30 minutes 

Wanderer 1170 + 8.30 minutes 

Comet Versa 1165 + 9.00 minutes 

Lightning 368 1164 + 9.00 minutes 

Firefly D/H 1163 + 9.00 minutes 

GP 14 no spinnaker 1154 + 9.30 minutes 

Challenger 1150 + 9.30 minutes 

Byte CII 1148 + 10.00 minutes 

Europe 1145 + 10.00 minutes 

Solo 1140 + 10.00 minutes 

Streaker 1137 + 10.30 minutes 

Laser Radial 1136 + 10.30 minutes 

RS Vision 1134 + 10.30 minutes 

Graduate 1132 + 10.30 minutes 

GP 14 + spinnaker 1131 + 10.30 minutes 

Leader 1115 + 11.30 minutes 

Enterprise 1113 + 11.30 minutes 

Wayfarer 1107 + 12.00 minutes 

420 1105 + 12.00 minutes 

OK 1103 + 12.00 minutes 

Laser 2000 1101 + 12.00 minutes 

Item 1100 + 12.00 minutes 

Vago SH STD RIG (White 

Main) 
1100 + 12.00 minutes 

Laser  1095 + 12.30 minutes 

Laser Stratos 1092 + 12.30 minutes 

Solution 1090 + 12.30 minutes 

405 1087 + 13.00 minutes 

Snipe 1087 + 13.00 minutes 

Comet Trio 1085 + 13.00 minutes 

Vago DH STD RIG (White 

Main) 
1080 + 13.00 minutes 

WineGlass 1080 + 13.00 minutes 

Topper Xenon 1079 + 13.30 minutes 

Topaz Omega 1075 + 13.30 minutes 

Supernova 1075 + 13.30 minutes 

RS Vareo 1071 + 13.30 minutes 

Lark 1070 + 13.30 minutes 

Vago SH XD rig (Mylar 1070 + 13.30 minutes 

RS Aero 7 1066 +14.00 minutes 

K1 1065 + 14.00 minutes 

Laser 3000 1065 + 14.00 minutes 

Laser II 1065 + 14.00 minutes 

National 12 1064 + 14.00 minutes 

Vago D/H XD Rig (Mylar 1064 + 14.00 minutes 

Sport 14 1055 + 14.30 minutes 

RS 200 1047 + 15.00 minutes 

Albacore 1045 + 15.00 minutes 

Flying Fifteen Classic 1045 + 15.00 minutes 

Finn 1042 + 15.00 minutes 

Laser Rooster Sail 1040 + 15.30 minutes 

Scorpion 1040 + 15.30 minutes 

Laser Power Head 1030 + 16.00 minutes 

Kestrel 1029 + 16.00 minutes 



RS Aero 9 1028 + 16.00 minutes 

Laser Eps 1027 + 16.00 minutes 

Blaze 1021 + 16.00 minutes 

Buzz 1015 + 16.30 minutes 

Flying Fifteen 1013 + 16.30 minutes 

RS100   8.4 sail 1004 + 17.00 minutes 

Phantom 995 + 17.30 minutes 

Merlin Rocket 983 + 18.00 minutes 

International Moth 980 + 18.30 minutes 

RS 300 979 + 18.30 minutes 

RS 100  10.2 sail normal 978 + 18.30 minutes 

Contender 976 + 18.30 minutes 

RS500 973 + 18.30 minutes 

470 973 + 18.30 minutes 

Fireball 964 + 19.00 minutes 

RS 400 944 + 20.00 minutes 

Osprey 941 + 21.30 minutes 

National 18 936 + 20.30 minutes 

Laser Vortex 931 + 21.00 minutes 

Topper Spice  930 + 21.00 minutes 

Laser 4000 920 + 21.30 minutes 

Cherub 920 + 21.30 minutes 

RS600 920 + 21.30 minutes 

29er 919 + 21.30 minutes 

5-0-5 912 + 21.30 minutes 

RS K6 905 + 22.00 minutes 

RS 700 850 + 25.00 minutes 

RS 800 817 + 26.30 minutes 

International 14 780 + 28.30 minutes 

International Foiling Moth 570 + 39.00 minutes 

  FAST FLEET NEWS 

 

Hi all, this is your captain speaking. Just a remind-

er that we are the proud holders of the Fleetest of 

the Fleet trophy. This year, the first round is on 

Sunday 10th April. I hope we can have a good 

turn out to defend the title. Theoretically we could 

turn out about 18 boats! Please put this date in 

your diary and do your best to support the fleet. 

In the Early General Handicap  up to present,the 

fast fleet has been represented by Jane and John 

Mellors, Kent Martin, Bob Cable, Steve Hunt, 

Harry Briddon, Simon Knighton, Jeremy Muntus 

and Lucy plus myself—Don Spencer 

Learn to Sail Course 2016 
 

Spring is here so it's time to learn to sail. 

Starts on Friday 6th May at 6:30pm. 

Last chance to sign-up is on our open day, Monday 2nd May. 

See advert elsewhere in the newsletter for details. 



The Rules of Sailing  
A visiting speaker on Friday 15th April at 19.00hrs 

We have a visiting speaker— Nadina Lincoln, who is an RYA Racing 

Rules Expert. 

If you would like to attend then please contact Paula Tyers. 

vicecommodore@ogstonsc.co.uk    OR    Tel: 01335 324071 

Committee Bits 

Management Comm. meeting—

Thurs 10th March 

The following things were dis-

cussed: 

The search for a good stainless 

steel barbeque continues. It was 

decided to purchase a commercial 

one. 

Improvements to the gents showers 

were well received. Work now to 

continue on the gents urinals and 

the ladies toilets. 

To aid promotion of the club, it 

was decided to obtain a notice 

board to go outside the front gate. 

The promotion and cost of the 

Learn to Sail courses, was dis-

cussed. It was decided to offer a 

special Open Day offer to prospec-

tive takers. 

Purchase of replacement Learn to 

Sail and Junior Fleet boats was dis-

cussed. No decision has been 

reached. 

The club will host Mansfield Cubs 

& Scouts on 2 Tuesday evenings,  

5th and 12th July.  

It was agreed to finance a wider 

range of adverts to promote the 

Club’s Open Day. 

A vulnerable adults policy is now 

available from the RYA. The club 

is to adopt it as part of the Safe-

guarding Policy. 

New parasols for the veranda have 

now arrived and will be fitted 

shortly. 

The boom protection around the 

overflow is now back in place. 

A meeting is planned for the 19th 

March of the Sailability Group 

with monthly meetings planned to 

follow. 

Sport England are offering £10,000 

grants for boats for sporting partic-

ipation.  All agreed this may be 

worth looking into. 

There is to be a talk on Sailing 

Rules by a visiting speaker. To be 

held on Friday 15th April. 

It was  suggested that all the fleets 

should have stalls at the Open Day 

to promote their boats. 

 

Sailing Comm. meeting – Mon 

7th March 

Discussion took place regarding 

the entry fees for Open meetings. It 

was decided to charge the same as 

last year. 

It was also noted that ‘Notice of 

Race’ for all Club Open meetings 

are now available on the Club 

website. 

The Spring Class, Hoggard, Early 

Pursuit and Saturday General 

handicap are all due to start in the 

next few weeks. 

The new Novice Saturday race se-

ries are to go ahead. There appears 

to be no problem with providing 

duty cover for this.  

The new PY lists are available. A 

few boats are affected —see else-

where in this newsletter. 

 

  If any member would like to 

know a little more about any of 

these points, then they are wel-

come to speak to any member of 

either committee.  

The next meetings are planned for:  

Management – Thurs 7th April  

Sailing – Monday 4th April   

All members are invited to attend 

these meetings as an observer.  

 

  



Sailing Instructions 2016 

There have been various changes 

made to the sailing instructions 

for 2016. (changes are in bold) 

The full SIs for 2016 are in the 

new Sailing Programme or on 

the Club website 

Racing Organisation page 7 

Racing Times - Sunday (Summer)   

12.00pm   2.00pm   3.15pm   

Race Management page 8 

Race Officer Duties – On Sunday, 

discuss with sailors at lunch 

time, the timing for the last race 

of the day, particularly when the 

condition merit consideration of 

an early start for race 3.  (race 2 

and 3 back to back) 

Social sailing/Free sailing infor-

mation page 16 

This has been rewritten.   For so-

cial sailing when no safety cover 

available through racing or training 

you can use either Moby or a Do-

ry with a 5hp engine. 

Borrowing Club boats page 22 

This is a new section and details 

that the club maintains and in-

sures a number of dinghies that 

are available for members to use 

during the sailing season.   List-

ing and gives details of all club 

dinghies. 

They are:- 

2 - Comet Trios,     1 - Enter-

prise     ,2 - Lasers 

Junior Fleet boats:- 

1 – 420,     4 - Toppers,     3 - 

Mirrors,     8 - Oppies,      2 - 

Terras 

We DO NOT actually ‘hire’ the 

dinghies to members.   The ar-

rangement for using these boats 

is one of TRUST, rather than 

contract.   If you, a member wish 

to use a club dinghy then you 

should first reserve it by entering 

your requirement in the reserva-

tion book kept near the phone on 

the bar.   When you have used 

 the dinghy please ensure that 

you make a donation to its up-

keep, placing your money in one 

of the envelopes kept near the 

reservation book, add your name 

and date sailed, and place in the 

donation box.   A donation of £10 

for each use should ensure that 

we have sufficient funds to re-

pair and maintain the dinghies to 

a high standard; less than this 

will inevitably result in the dete-

rioration of the boats over time.   

A donation of £5 for each use of 

the junior club boats should cov-

er the cost of maintenance and 

insurance for these craft. 

We have a  Usage log for all club 

dinghies, as with the OOD & Safe-

ty boat log. When you have used a 

club boat, we ask you to complete 

the log so that the Club is aware 

that the dinghy has been used and 

we are then  able to carry out any 

maintenance ASAP. The log 

should be placed in the clip holder 

on the Daily Results board next to 

the other logs please. 

A3 OTHER SPECIAL REGAT-

TAS page 49 

a) The Regatta Bowl, Presidents 

Trophy & Commodore’s Firkin 

shall consist of 4 General Handi-

cap races held on the same day 

(2 races to be completed to con-

stitute a series).   1 discard after 

3 races have been sailed.   The 

first race of the day shall not 

start before 11:00 subsequent 

start times to be advised by the 

OOD  



 JOIN THE 2016 ADULT LEARN TO SAIL COURSE. 

Please note that Training can only be offered to Club Members 

 

The course will run from Friday 6th May through to Saturday 11th June inclusive at the following times: 

Friday evenings  -  6.30 pm through until about 9.00pm (bar open afterwards) 

Friday May 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th and June 3rd  and 10th    

Saturday mornings -  9.30 am through until about 1.00pm 

May 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th and June 4th and 11th    

The Adult Learn to Sail Course will allow you to qualify to RYA (Royal Yachting Association) Sailing 

Scheme, levels 1 and 2. These are internationally recognised qualifications and successful completion will allow 

you to hire a dinghy at sailing centres across the UK and abroad. 

The course comprises a majority of time on the water together with some on-shore teaching sessions covering 

the following aspects: 

· rigging and ropework 

· how to safely launch and recover a dinghy 

· sailing techniques and manoeuvres 

· sailing theory and background 

· basic racing 

· meteorology 

· capsize recovery 

In the initial stages of the course you will be accompanied at all times by an Instructor in the dinghy. You will 

be surprised at how quickly you will progress to sailing in a dinghy without an Instructor. The Instructors will 

however still be around in Safety Boats offering support and advice.   

Wind and weather are unfortunately beyond our control, so whilst all the above items will be covered in depth, 

the course will be tailored to fit in with the weather on the days concerned.  

COST £180.00 : DEPOSIT of £50.00 to be paid no later than Friday 6th May 2016 with the balance payable no 

later than Saturday 7th May 2016. 

As a follow up to the course, on three consecutive evenings from Friday 17th June you will be able to join in 

sessions offering basic race training and the opportunity to improve your sailing skills with experienced sailors 

on Friday evenings. These will help you understand the basic rules of racing and enable you to join in Club rac-

ing. These sessions are FREE. If there is sufficient demand we will try to arrange further development sessions. 

Existing club members who want to 'brush up' on their sailing skills will also be welcome at these sessions. 

For further information please contact me on 01246 209049  

Sandy Dowell—Training Officer  



 Social Update March 

2016 

I would first of all like to thank 

Paula and Peter Tyers, along with 

Sarah Martin and all the other peo-

ple who helped make the first so-

cial of 2016 such a great success, it 

was a wonderful night and very 

well attended. I do hope that is a 

sign of things to come for the re-

mainder of the Socials this year!   

Coming up for the rest of this year, 

we will have some fantastic events 

including the ever popular family 

favourites the Pig Roast and Hal-

loween.  Following feedback from 

the recent survey we have decided 

to reduce the number of organised 

Social events this year and give 

members the opportunity to organ-

ise more informal events around 

their personal availability and the 

sailing calendar. I am more than 

happy to help organise these events 

so please feel free to contact me 

with your ideas, suggestions and 

any queries. 

We really appreciate your support 

at the Socials so please make a 

note in your diaries of the dates 

below and come along to join in 

the fun, also keep an eye out for 

information regarding any other 

events through future newsletters 

and posters in the club along with 

notices on Dutyman. 

This is your opportunity to get in-

volved and have an input, if you 

have any requests or suggestions 

please let me know: 

 

 

 

 

Future events 

May 2nd – Open Day  

May 27th  _ New Members Even-

ing 

June 18th – Ogston’s Annual Pig 

Roast: More details to follow. 

Camping is available and usually 

many do. Keep your diary free!! 

July – Junior Fleet Gala: Exact 

date in July to be confirmed. 

October 29th – Halloween: Ever 

popular with lots of fun, fireworks 

and games for all the family to en-

joy. Food will be available for pur-

chase on the night and there will be 

lots of prizes including one each 

for best adult and best child fancy 

dress. 

November 18th  – Annual Ball, 

Further details will be available 

nearer the time.  

December 26th – Commodore’s 

Boxing Day Bash. Enjoy an exhil-

arating race followed by mulled 

wine, a buffet and plenty of social-

ising. 

January 1st 2017 – New Years 

Day ‘Faith’ Lunch 

Please make a note of these dates 

and as always if you have any ide-

as or would like to make any sug-

gestions for a Social event please 

let me know. You can contact me 

on 01773 590523 or by e-mail at 

ahughes9@btinternet.com 

I look forward to seeing you all at 

the above throughout 2016 and 

wish you all a very happy and suc-

cessful sailing year. 

Andrea   

Membership 

 

Enclosed with your newsletter this 

month is a membership renewal 

form.  

The new rates of membership were 

voted in at the club AGM and can 

be seen on the form. 

ALL members are required to 

complete a renewal form each year 

with details of all sailing family 

members and boats in the dinghy 

park and send it in via post or 

email. (An electronic version in 

Word and PDF formats will be 

available on the website soon.) 

Please complete and return your 

form as soon as possible.  

 

For those paying by Direct Debit 

via the Go Cardless scheme there 

is no need to resubmit bank de-

tails , your subscriptions will be 

updated from 1st February when 

the new rates become applicable, 

however membership renewal 

forms should still be completed 

and returned to ensure that boat 

berth and membership details are 

up to date.  

If anyone has any queries please 

do no hesitate to contact me direct-

ly. 

 

Thank you in advance for your co-

operation with this. 

 

Julia Ward 

Membership Secretary 

membership@ogstonsc.co.uk 



 

 

Ogston Sailing Club 
Membership Renewal Form 

February 1st 2016 – January 31st 2017 

Volvo/RYA 
Champion Club 
RYA Sailability 
Foundation Club 

 

TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP  - PLEASE TICK(see over for details): 
 
FAMILY(   ) SINGLE 18+(   ) UNDER 23 FTE(   ) YOUTH(   ) SOCIAL(   ) SAILABILITY(   ) PATRON(   ) Assoc SAILABILTY(  ) 
 

NAME (BLOCK CAPITALS PLEASE) 
Sailability members should also include details of their 
nominated assistant. 

DATE OF BIRTH SAILING:   YES  / NO 
Note: Sailing members over the age of 16 
must complete 3 race duties per year. 

 
 

  

 
 

  

 
 

  
 

 
 

  

 
 

  

 
 

  

 
 
ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________    POSTAL CODE: ________________ 
 
TELEPHONE: _______________________________   MOBILE: ___________________________________   
 
E-MAIL: __________________________________________ E-MAIL:_____________________________________________ 
 

Can you help with any of the following:               Training (   ) Admin (   ) Club/boat maintenance (   ) Bar/social (    ) 
 
DECLARATION (1). (To be completed by all members):  
I wish to renew my membership of Ogston Sailing Club and undertake to pay the appropriate subscriptions. The success of the 
Club relies on its members helping to run the events and all sailing members aged 16 and over are required to undertake 3 race 
duties each and attend work parties.  I understand I and all eligible family members will be asked to do these duties as a 
condition of my membership and will sign up for race duties on line or by contacting the vice commodore, if I do not, I agree for 
them to be allocated to me by the Club. I undertake to abide by club rules, the directions of the committee and will comply with 
rules governed by Severn Trent Water.  I declare that boats owned by the person(s) named above will have insurance cover for 
third party risk whilst sailing of at least two million pounds (£2,000,000). 
 
 
Signature:   ………………………….………….. Date:   …………………………………. 
  
 
DECLARATION  (2).  (To be completed by the Parent / Guardian of Under 18s):  
I indemnify Ogston SC against liability for any conduct of or incident occurring to the above minor(s) and guarantee his/her 
insurance and other legal liability. I consent to any photographs or video recording of my child/ward for the purpose of training or 
Club publicity. 
 
Signature:   …………………………….……….. Date:   …………………………………. 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________, 
 
If paying by direct debit, please complete the appropriate amounts on this form for the membership fees and any boat berths 

that you require and follow the link to Go Cardless at https://dashboard.gocardless.com/api/paylinks/0T29EM9B6X 

to authorise direct debit collection.  If paying by cheque, please make it payable to Ogston Sailing Club, and send with your 
completed renewal form.   
 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE COMPLETED FORMS AT THE CLUB THEY MUST BE RETURNED BY EMAIL OR POST TO THE 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY TOGETHER WITH CHEQUE IF APPLICABLE TO: 
 

Membership@Ogstonsc.co.uk or Julia Ward, Walton Hay Farm,Stonedge, Ashover 
Chesterfield, S45 0LW Tel: 01246 591125 

 
 



 

Ogston Sailing Club 
Membership Renewal Form 

February 1st 2016 – January 31st 2017 

Volvo/RYA 
Champion Club 
RYA Sailability 
Foundation Club 

 

 
Calculation of fees for the period 1

st
 February 2016 to 31

st
 January 2017 

 
       Annual   Monthly   Amount 
 
  

                    Family      £225.00  £19.35    

 Single (over 18)    £200.00       £17.30     

 Single (under 23 and in full time education)  £  60.00  £  5.25    

                    Youth (under 19) includes Parent Social £  60.00  £  5.25    

 Sailability *                               £100.00  £  8.75 

                    Sailability (Blue Badge Associate)**  £  40.00  N/A  

 Social (No Sailing)    £  70.00  £  6.35 

                    Patron (awarded by committee)  £  45.00  £  4.50 

¶ *Blue Badge Holder (Includes nominated assistant) 

¶ **(session fee applies £10 Adult, £5 Junior) 
  
Boat Berths  
 
 Senior (per boat)    £  34.00  £ 2.85   _______
  

Class Sail No Boat name Boat Colour 

    

    

    

 
 Junior (per Boat)    £  17.00  £  1.45   _______ 
 

Class Sail No Boat name Boat Colour 

    

    

    

 
             _______ 
 
          TOTAL PAYABLE  
             _______ 
 
Spaces in the dinghy park are allocated on an annual basis. Spaces will be allocated on the basis of renewal forms 
received by May 1st. All members requiring berths should submit this form regardless of whether they were 
allocated a space in the previous season 
 
In order to ensure that the membership database is accurate and up to date it is essential that if you buy or sell a 
boat during the year, you complete the boat registration form and return it to the membership secretary.  Boat 
registration forms can be found in the entrance hall of the clubhouse or downloaded from the website. 
 

       
FOR OFFICE USE ONLY 

 
 

BOOK [    ]   DATABASE [    ]  PACK SENT [    ] FLEET CAPTAIN [    ]  WEBSITE [    ]  DUTYMAN [    ] 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 


